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香港特別行政區政府知識產權署商標註冊處 
Trade Marks Registry, Intellectual Property Department 
The Government of the Hong Kong Special Administrative Region 

 

 放棄註冊商標 

(局部放棄) 
 
根據《商標條例》(第 559 章)第 56 條及《商標規則》(第 559 章附屬法例)第 56 條，以下註冊商標
的擁有人已就某些該等註冊所關乎的貨品或服務放棄註冊。 
 

SURRENDER OF REGISTERED TRADE MARK(S) 
(PARTIAL SURRENDER) 

 
The registrations of the following registered trade mark(s) have been surrendered by 
the owner(s) under section 56 of the Trade Marks Ordinance (Cap. 559) and rule 56 of 
the Trade Marks Rules (Cap. 559 sub. leg.) in respect of certain goods or services for 
which the trade mark(s) are registered. 
 
[111] 註冊編號:  

Trade Mark No.: 
2000B06877AA 

[540] 商標： 
Mark: 

 
[571] 商標描述： 

Mark Description: 
N/A 

[730] 擁有人姓名／名稱、 
地址:  
Owner's Name, 
Address: 

HARRIS CORPORATION 
1025 WEST NASA BOULEVARD, MELBOURNE, FL 32919, U.S.A. 

[740/
750] 

擁有人的送達地址: Owner's 
Address for Service: 

NTD PATENT & TRADE MARK AGENCY LTD. 
UNITS 1805-6, 18/F, GREENFIELD TOWER, CONCORDIA PLAZA, NO. 1, 
SCIENCE MUSEUM ROAD, TSIMSHATSUI EAST, KOWLOON, HONG KONG. 

[511] 類別編號： 
Class No.: 

9, 42 

[151] 註冊日期： 
Date of Registration: 

17-12-1998 

 放棄生效日期： 
Date of Surrender Taking 
Effect: 

20-08-2015 

 
放棄註冊所關乎的下列貨品或服務： 
Surrendered in respect of the following goods or services for the registration: 
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類別 Class 9 
television transmission apparatus; telephone communication apparatus; telephone 
switches; copying apparatus, recording apparatus, facsimile machines, dictating 
machines 
 
紀錄冊內的貨品或服務現修改如下： 
The remaining goods or services on the register now read as follows: 
 
類別 Class 9 
radio transmission apparatus; wire communication apparatus; computer and communications 
network apparatus; network management apparatus; semiconductors; terrestrial and 
satellite communication apparatus and terminals; global positioning apparatus; weather 
information apparatus; air traffic control apparatus; and traffic control apparatus; 
all included in Class 9. 
 
類別 Class 42 
computer services relating to the integration, operation of computer systems, computer 
hardware and software; maintenance of computer software; engineering services; all 
included in Class 42. 
 
 

 
[111] 註冊編號:  

Trade Mark No.: 
300515844 

[540] 商標： 
Mark: 

 
[571] 商標描述： 

Mark Description: 
N/A 

[730] 擁有人姓名／名稱、 
地址:  
Owner's Name, 
Address: 

VERIZON TRADEMARK SERVICES LLC 
1320 NORTH COURT HOUSE ROAD, ARLINGTON, VIRGINIA 22201, UNITED 
STATES. 

[740/
750] 

擁有人的送達地址: Owner's 
Address for Service: 

MARKS & CLERK 
LEVEL 9, CYBERPORT 1, 100 CYBERPORT ROAD, POK FU LAM, HONG 
KONG. 

[511] 類別編號： 
Class No.: 

9, 16, 35, 36, 37, 38, 39, 41, 42 

[151] 註冊日期： 
Date of Registration: 

22-10-2005 

 放棄生效日期： 
Date of Surrender Taking 
Effect: 

21-09-2015 

 
放棄註冊所關乎的下列貨品或服務： 
Surrendered in respect of the following goods or services for the registration: 
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類別 Class 14 
Clocks. 
 
類別 Class 28 
Electronic toys and games. 
 
紀錄冊內的貨品或服務現修改如下： 
The remaining goods or services on the register now read as follows: 
 
類別 Class 9 
Telecommunications and computer products; telecommunications and computer equipment, 
components, supplies and systems, namely, pagers, telephones, telephone switches, 
peripheral equipment for use in local area networks and wide area networks; coaxial and 
fiber optic cables and adapters, computers, microcomputers, monitors, computer display 
units, speakers, microphones, computer storage media, computer memory, computer 
peripherals and modems; televisions and television peripheral equipment, namely, 
cameras, set boxes, remote control units for interactive and non-interactive use, 
computer programs for use in telecommunications, business, finance, programs for 
accessing a global computer network or interactive computer communications network; 
machine-readable, magnetically encoded cards, including telephone calling cards and 
credit cards; audio and video recordings in the fields of telecommunications, 
information technology, safety, news, sports, entertainment, culture, business and 
finance, weather and travel; headsets for telephones, listening to music and gaming; 
filters for voice and data communications; jacks; jack assemblies; couplers and 
faceplates for use with telecommunications wires and cables; routers and gateways for 
telecommunications and computer use; print servers; web cameras; CD players; MP3 
players; DVD players; PC cards; weather sensing devices and instruments; cameras and 
photo processing equipment; two-way radios; voice recorders; GPS/mapping devices; 
security systems; data cards; smart cards; EVDO data cards; GSM GPRS UMTS data cards; 
SIM cards; Computer software in the fields of data networking, computer telephony, e-
commerce, computer and network security, electronic messaging, fax transmissions, 
desktop video conferencing, collaborative document sharing and to enable access to 
databanks. 
 
類別 Class 16 
Printed matter, namely, telephone directories, books, newsletters, pamphlets, brochures, 
printed sheets and cards, instructional and teaching materials all in the fields of 
telecommunications, information technology, safety, news, sports, entertainment, 
culture, business and finance, weather and travel; non-magnetically encoded paper and 
plastic cards for use as telephone calling cards and credit cards and for other 
purposes; Printed materials, namely, magazines and newspapers all on the subject of 
telecommunications related goods and services. 
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類別 Class 35 
Advertising services, namely, promoting the goods and services of others through 
printed advertising, printed directories, through encoded media and through the 
dissemination of materials through communications networks, including global 
communications networks; business management and consulting services, excluding 
agricultural business management and consulting services; business information services 
in the fields of telecommunications, advertising, information technology, marketing and 
related fields, providing information via telephone and other communications networks 
in the fields of business; billing services; data processing services; catalog services, 
telephone order services and electronic ordering services in the fields of 
telecommunications, information technology, and general merchandise; retail store 
services in the fields of telecommunications, information technology and general 
merchandise, namely,  speakers, microphones, televisions and television peripheral 
equipment, namely, cameras, set boxes, remote control units, audio and video recordings 
in the fields of telecommunications, information technology, safety, news, sports, 
entertainment, culture, business and finance, weather and travel, headsets for music 
and gaming, CD players, MP3 players, DVD players, weather sensing devices and 
instruments, cameras and photo processing equipment, voice recorders, GPS/mapping 
devices, security systems, clocks, printed matter, namely, telephone directories, books, 
newsletters, pamphlets, brochures, printed sheets and cards, instructional and teaching 
materials all in the fields of telecommunications, information technology, safety, news, 
sports, entertainment, culture, business and finance, weather and travel, printed 
materials, namely, magazines and newspapers all on the subject of telecommunications 
related goods and services, electronic toys and games; equipment leasing services in 
the fields of  office equipment; on-line retail stores featuring downloadable pre-
recorded music, games and videos. 
 
類別 Class 36 
Banking services, financial management, financial information and investment services; 
real estate management, rental, brokerage, and information services; credit card 
services, telephone calling card services in the nature of telecommunications prepay 
and postpay calling card services offered through non-magnetically encoded cards and 
through magnetically encoded pre-paid cards with stored value; electronic commerce 
services in the nature of electronic debit and credit card processing services, funds 
transfer and payment processing services; providing information via telephone and other 
communications networks in the fields of finance. 
 
類別 Class 37 
Installation, maintenance and repair for telecommunications apparatus, computer 
hardware, audio, video and interactive equipment, components, supplies and systems, and 
related equipment, components, supplies and systems thereof; repair of computer 
software. 
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類別 Class 38 
Telecommunications, namely, transmission of voice, data, images, audio, video and 
information via telephone, television and global communication networks; personal 
communications services; pager services; leasing telecommunications equipment, 
components, supplies and systems; electronic mail services; television broadcasting 
services; providing news and information relating to telecommunications via telephone, 
television and global communications networks; providing telephone directory 
information via telephone, television and global communications networks; providing 
multiple user interactive access to a global communications network; transmission and 
broadcast of audio and video programming of all types via telephone, television, and 
global communications networks; Internet backbone services, namely, a high-speed line 
or series of connections that forms a major pathway within a network; Video and audio 
teleconferencing via the Internet, Asynchronous Transfer Mode (ATM) services, 
Integrated Service Digital Network (ISDN) services, Internet Protocol (IP)  
communications services, Virtual Private Network (VPN) services and private line 
services; providing telecommunications gateway services and frame relay connectivity 
services for data transfer; Electronic data transmission packet services;  providing 
switching services to others for voice, data, video and multimedia  applications; 
Providing telecommunications connections to the Internet and other computerized 
communications, data and wireless networks; providing multi-user access to a wireless 
communications network; Providing facsimile services;  Telecommunications services, 
namely, providing a gateway for connecting between independent telecommunications and 
computer networks for sharing of Internet traffic; voice mail services; 
Telecommunications services, namely, providing toll free services and call routing 
services; Messaging center services in the nature of telephone voice messaging services; 
Video, audio and data telephone conference services; wireless telecommunications 
services, namely, the wireless transmission of voice and data; Telecommunications 
services, namely, providing voice over Internet protocol services; providing network 
access point services for the exchange of Internet traffic among Internet traffic 
carriers; electronic messaging services; provision of telephone directory information; 
providing information via telephone and other communications networks in the fields of 
telecommunications; equipment leasing services in the field of telecommunications; 
operating electronic information networks; consulting services in the fields of 
telecommunications, communication networks, computerized communications and global 
communications networks. 
 
類別 Class 39 
Providing information via telephone and other communications networks in the fields of 
travel; providing storage services for the electronic data of others; storage of 
websites, web centers, namely, electronic mail, newsgroups, list servers and the 
digital content and data of others. 
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類別 Class 41 
Educational and entertainment services, namely, television and video production 
services, providing entertainment, general information and news relating to 
entertainment via telephone, television, and global communications networks; sponsoring 
sports, educational and entertainment programs and events; providing information via 
telephone and other communications networks in the fields of sports, entertainment and 
culture. 
 
類別 Class 42 
Web page hosting services, web page design services, design services in the fields of 
information technology, computer programming, telecommunications, communications 
networks, computerized communications, data center management services and global 
communications networks; consulting services in the fields of information technology 
(computer services) and computer programming, data center management services (computer 
services); Providing data center services (computer services); Colocation services, 
namely, the provision of a secure environmentally-controlled facility and technical 
monitoring for the telecommunications equipment of others; Hosting and maintenance of 
websites, web centers, namely, electronic mail, newsgroups, list servers and the 
digital content and data of others; Application Service Provider (ASP) services, namely, 
hosting computer software applications of others; Authentication services in the fields 
of telecommunications and network services; Providing non-downloadable network auditing 
software in the fields of secure communications and data networks; Design in the field 
of computerized communications and data networks; Providing computer information in the 
fields of computerized communications network services and data center services; 
providing information via telephone and other communications networks in the fields of 
information technology (computer services) and weather information; computer equipment 
leasing services in the field of information technology; installation and maintenance 
of computer software; computer services relating to information technology; 
computerized communication network security services; providing information in the 
fields of Internet and network security and the secure transmission of data and 
information; consulting services in the fields of Internet and network security 
services, information security services, secure data and information transmission 
services; consultation in the field of computerized communication network security; 
telecommunications system disaster emergency response and recovery services; and 
consulting services in the field of telecommunications system disaster emergency 
response and recovery; providing user authentication services to others in the field of 
voice and data communication network services; monitoring data networks for security 
purposes, including the provision of firewalls; data encryption and decryption services. 
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[111] 註冊編號:  

Trade Mark No.: 
300515853 

[540] 商標： 
Mark: 

 
[571] 商標描述： 

Mark Description: 
N/A 

[730] 擁有人姓名／名稱、 
地址:  
Owner's Name, 
Address: 

VERIZON TRADEMARK SERVICES LLC 
1320 NORTH COURT HOUSE ROAD, ARLINGTON, VIRGINIA 22201, UNITED 
STATES. 

[740/
750] 

擁有人的送達地址: Owner's 
Address for Service: 

MARKS & CLERK 
LEVEL 9, CYBERPORT 1, 100 CYBERPORT ROAD, POK FU LAM, HONG KONG.

[511] 類別編號： 
Class No.: 

9, 16, 35, 36, 37, 38, 39, 41, 42 

[151] 註冊日期： 
Date of Registration: 

22-10-2005 

 放棄生效日期： 
Date of Surrender Taking 
Effect: 

18-09-2015 

 
放棄註冊所關乎的下列貨品或服務： 
Surrendered in respect of the following goods or services for the registration: 
 
類別 Class 14 
Clocks. 
 
類別 Class 28 
Electronic toys and games. 
 
紀錄冊內的貨品或服務現修改如下： 
The remaining goods or services on the register now read as follows: 
 
類別 Class 9 
Telecommunications and computer products; telecommunications and computer equipment, 
components, supplies and systems, namely, pagers, telephones, telephone switches, 
peripheral equipment for use in local area networks and wide area networks; coaxial and 
fiber optic cables and adapters, computers, microcomputers, monitors, computer display 
units, speakers, microphones, computer storage media, computer memory, computer 
peripherals and modems; televisions and television peripheral equipment, namely, 
cameras, set boxes, remote control units for interactive and non-interactive use, 
computer programs for use in telecommunications, business, finance, programs for 
accessing a global computer network or interactive computer communications network; 
machine-readable, magnetically encoded cards, including telephone calling cards and 
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credit cards; audio and video recordings in the fields of telecommunications, 
information technology, safety, news, sports, entertainment, culture, business and 
finance, weather and travel; headsets for telephones, listening to music and gaming; 
filters for voice and data communications; jacks; jack assemblies; couplers and 
faceplates for use with telecommunications wires and cables; routers and gateways for 
telecommunications and computer use; print servers; web cameras; CD players; MP3 
players; DVD players; PC cards; weather sensing devices and instruments; cameras and 
photo processing equipment; two-way radios; voice recorders; GPS/mapping devices; 
security systems; data cards; smart cards; EVDO data cards; GSM GPRS UMTS data cards; 
SIM cards; Computer software in the fields of data networking, computer telephony, e-
commerce, computer and network security, electronic messaging, fax transmissions, 
desktop video conferencing, collaborative document sharing and to enable access to 
databanks. 
 
類別 Class 16 
Printed matter, namely, telephone directories, books, newsletters, pamphlets, brochures, 
printed sheets and cards, instructional and teaching materials all in the fields of 
telecommunications, information technology, safety, news, sports, entertainment, 
culture, business and finance, weather and travel; non-magnetically encoded paper and 
plastic cards for use as telephone calling cards and credit cards and for other 
purposes; Printed materials, namely, magazines and newspapers all on the subject of 
telecommunications related goods and services. 
 
類別 Class 35 
Advertising services, namely, promoting the goods and services of others through 
printed advertising, printed directories, through encoded media and through the 
dissemination of materials through communications networks, including global 
communications networks; business management and consulting services, excluding 
agricultural business management and consulting services; business information services 
in the fields of telecommunications, advertising, information technology, marketing and 
related fields, providing information via telephone and other communications networks 
in the fields of business; billing services; data processing services; catalog services, 
telephone order services and electronic ordering services in the fields of 
telecommunications, information technology, and general merchandise; retail store 
services in the fields of telecommunications, information technology and general 
merchandise, namely,  speakers, microphones, televisions and television peripheral 
equipment, namely, cameras, set boxes, remote control units, audio and video recordings 
in the fields of telecommunications, information technology, safety, news, sports, 
entertainment, culture, business and finance, weather and travel, headsets for music 
and gaming, CD players, MP3 players, DVD players, weather sensing devices and 
instruments, cameras and photo processing equipment, voice recorders, GPS/mapping 
devices, security systems, clocks, printed matter, namely, telephone directories, books, 
newsletters, pamphlets, brochures, printed sheets and cards, instructional and teaching 
materials all in the fields of telecommunications, information technology, safety, news, 
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sports, entertainment, culture, business and finance, weather and travel, printed 
materials, namely, magazines and newspapers all on the subject of telecommunications 
related goods and services, electronic toys and games; equipment leasing services in 
the fields of  office equipment; on-line retail stores featuring downloadable pre-
recorded music, games and videos. 
 
類別 Class 36 
Banking services, financial management, financial information and investment services; 
real estate management, rental, brokerage, and information services; credit card 
services, telephone calling card services in the nature of telecommunications prepay 
and postpay calling card services offered through non-magnetically encoded cards and 
through magnetically encoded pre-paid cards with stored value; electronic commerce 
services in the nature of electronic debit and credit card processing services, funds 
transfer and payment processing services; providing information via telephone and other 
communications networks in the fields of finance. 
 
類別 Class 37 
Installation, maintenance and repair for telecommunications apparatus, computer 
hardware, audio, video and interactive equipment, components, supplies and systems, and 
related equipment, components, supplies and systems thereof; repair of computer 
software. 
 
類別 Class 38 
Telecommunications, namely, transmission of voice, data, images, audio, video and 
information via telephone, television and global communication networks; personal 
communications services; pager services; leasing telecommunications equipment, 
components, supplies and systems; electronic mail services; television broadcasting 
services; providing news and information relating to telecommunications via telephone, 
television and global communications networks; providing telephone directory 
information via telephone, television and global communications networks; providing 
multiple user interactive access to a global communications network; transmission and 
broadcast of audio and video programming of all types via telephone, television, and 
global communications networks; Internet backbone services, namely, a high-speed line 
or series of connections that forms a major pathway within a network; Video and audio 
teleconferencing via the Internet, Asynchronous Transfer Mode (ATM) services, 
Integrated Service Digital Network (ISDN) services, Internet Protocol (IP)  
communications services, Virtual Private Network (VPN) services and private line 
services; providing telecommunications gateway services and frame relay connectivity 
services for data transfer; Electronic data transmission packet services;  providing 
switching services to others for voice, data, video and multimedia  applications; 
Providing telecommunications connections to the Internet and other computerized 
communications, data and wireless networks; providing multi-user access to a wireless 
communications network; Providing facsimile services;  Telecommunications services, 
namely, providing a gateway for connecting between independent telecommunications and 
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computer networks for sharing of Internet traffic; voice mail services; 
Telecommunications services, namely, providing toll free services and call routing 
services; Messaging center services in the nature of telephone voice messaging services; 
Video, audio and data telephone conference services; wireless telecommunications 
services, namely, the wireless transmission of voice and data; Telecommunications 
services, namely, providing voice over Internet protocol services; providing network 
access point services for the exchange of Internet traffic among Internet traffic 
carriers; electronic messaging services; provision of telephone directory information; 
providing information via telephone and other communications networks in the fields of 
telecommunications; equipment leasing services in the field of telecommunications; 
operating electronic information networks; consulting services in the fields of 
telecommunications, communication networks, computerized communications and global 
communications networks. 
 
類別 Class 39 
Providing information via telephone and other communications networks in the fields of 
travel; providing storage services for the electronic data of others; storage of 
websites, web centers, namely, electronic mail, newsgroups, list servers and the 
digital content and data of others. 
 
類別 Class 41 
Educational and entertainment services, namely, television and video production 
services, providing entertainment, general information and news relating to 
entertainment via telephone, television, and global communications networks; sponsoring 
sports, educational and entertainment programs and events; providing information via 
telephone and other communications networks in the fields of sports, entertainment and 
culture. 
 
類別 Class 42 
Web page hosting services, web page design services, design services in the fields of 
information technology, computer programming, telecommunications, communications 
networks, computerized communications, data center management services and global 
communications networks; consulting services in the fields of information technology 
(computer services) and computer programming, data center management services (computer 
services); Providing data center services (computer services); Colocation services, 
namely, the provision of a secure environmentally-controlled facility and technical 
monitoring for the telecommunications equipment of others; Hosting and maintenance of 
websites, web centers, namely, electronic mail, newsgroups, list servers and the 
digital content and data of others; Application Service Provider (ASP) services, namely, 
hosting computer software applications of others; Authentication services in the fields 
of telecommunications and network services; Providing non-downloadable network auditing 
software in the fields of secure communications and data networks; Design in the field 
of computerized communications and data networks; Providing computer information in the 
fields of computerized communications network services and data center services; 
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providing information via telephone and other communications networks in the fields of 
information technology (computer services) and weather information; computer equipment 
leasing services in the field of information technology; installation and maintenance 
of computer software; computer services relating to information technology; 
computerized communication network security services; providing information in the 
fields of Internet and network security and the secure transmission of data and 
information; consulting services in the fields of Internet and network security 
services, information security services, secure data and information transmission 
services; consultation in the field of computerized communication network security; 
telecommunications system disaster emergency response and recovery services; and 
consulting services in the field of telecommunications system disaster emergency 
response and recovery; providing user authentication services to others in the field of 
voice and data communication network services; monitoring data networks for security 
purposes, including the provision of firewalls; data encryption and decryption services. 
 
 

 
[111] 註冊編號:  

Trade Mark No.: 
300530379 

[540] 商標： 
Mark: 

 
[571] 商標描述： 

Mark Description: 
N/A 

[730] 擁有人姓名／名稱、 
地址:  
Owner's Name, 
Address: 

New Razor & Tie Enterprises, LLC 
214 Sullivan Street, Suite 4A, New York, NY 10012 UNITED STATES 

[740/
750] 

擁有人的送達地址: Owner's 
Address for Service: 

Mayer Brown JSM 
16th-19th Floors, Prince's Building, 10 Chater Road, Central, HONG 
KONG 

[511] 類別編號： 
Class No.: 

9, 25, 28, 41 

[151] 註冊日期： 
Date of Registration: 

15-11-2005 

 放棄生效日期： 
Date of Surrender Taking 
Effect: 

05-11-2015 

 
放棄註冊所關乎的下列貨品或服務： 
Surrendered in respect of the following goods or services for the registration: 
 
類別 Class 16 
publications, namely, magazines, comic books, tour guides, programs, books and music 
books, all featuring music; posters, paper banners and paper pennants. 
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類別 Class 21 
lunch boxes, portable beverage coolers, beverage glassware, coffee cups, candy and 
confectionery containers and bottles, sold empty, for holding and consuming water or 
other beverages. 
 
紀錄冊內的貨品或服務現修改如下： 
The remaining goods or services on the register now read as follows: 
 
類別 Class 9 
pre-recorded audio cassettes, compact discs, digital video discs, digital audio tape, 
mini disc and related digital media, all featuring music; microphones, video and 
players for singing with pre-recorded background music and instruction manuals in 
electronic form, sold as a unit; video, console and computer game discs, cartridges and 
programs and instruction manuals in electronic form therefor, sold as a unit. 
 
類別 Class 25 
clothing, namely, t-shirts, jeans, sweatshirts, sweatpants, sweat suits, sweat shorts, 
sweatbands, wristbands, headbands, tank tops, tights, shirts, pants, pajamas, 
undergarments, jackets, coats, sweaters, vests, rainwear, dress pants, dress tops, 
bathing suits, shoes, sneakers, footwear, Halloween costumes, hats, caps and belts. 
 
類別 Class 28 
toys and games, namely, board games, toy musical instruments, toy microphones, toy 
video machines, toy players for singing with pre-recorded background music, toy sports 
equipment, dolls, plush toys, action figures, collectible toy figures, and accessories 
therefor, toy models, namely, toy model vehicles, toy cars, toy airplanes, toy 
motorcycles, toy characters, toy animals, toy robots, toy heavy machinery, toy 
spaceships, toy rockets and buildings, puzzles and lawn games, namely, equipment for 
playing badminton, volleyball and croquet. 
 
類別 Class 41 
entertainment services in the nature of live musical performances by a musical group. 
 
 

 
[111] 註冊編號:  

Trade Mark No.: 
301242107 

[540] 商標： 
Mark: 

 
[571] 商標描述： 

Mark Description: 
不適用 

[730] 擁有人姓名／名稱、 
地址:  
Owner's Name, 

韓國 VOV 化妝品株式會社 
大韓民國 首爾特別市江南區驛三洞 601-15 號 
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Address: 
[740/
750] 

擁有人的送達地址: Owner's 
Address for Service: 

高露雲律師行 
香港 中環遮打道 太子大廈六樓 

[511] 類別編號： 
Class No.: 

3 

[151] 註冊日期： 
Date of Registration: 

18-11-2008 

 放棄生效日期： 
Date of Surrender Taking 
Effect: 

17-07-2015 

 
放棄註冊所關乎的下列貨品或服務： 
Surrendered in respect of the following goods or services for the registration: 
 
類別 Class 3 
洗髮液；香皂；洗面乳；沐浴露；洗手液；清潔劑；上光劑；研磨劑；香精油；染髮劑；牙膏；
香；洗衣用漂白劑及其它物料；清潔、擦亮、去漬及研磨用製劑；肥皂；髮水；頭髮用品 
 
紀錄冊內的貨品或服務現修改如下： 
The remaining goods or services on the register now read as follows: 
 
類別 Class 3 
化妝品；口紅；美白面膜；指甲油；香水；防曬霜；動物化妝品；香料；頭髮用品除外 
 
 

 


